The Honorable Larry Gossett
July 10, 2013
Page 2

July 10, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter is to respond to proviso requirements set forth in the 2013 King County Budget Ordinance 17476, Section 120, P3 that states:
“Of this appropriation, $50,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report. The motion shall reference the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section, proviso number and subject matter in both the title and body of the motion. The executive must file the report and motion required by this proviso by July 1, 2013, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the government accountability, oversight and financial performance committee or its successor. The executive shall provide a report providing options for translating the content of the county's websites that provide information on direct services, including, but not limited to, transportation, property taxes, health and public safety. Translation options shall provide for the translation of between three to five most commonly spoken languages in King County. The report shall include a description of the translation option, the cost and estimated time for implementation of each option, and the projected accuracy of each option. The options shall include, but not be limited to: 

A. The use of technology to translate selected King County websites into different languages. It is intended that this technology would allow for the non-English version of the website to quickly reflect updates in the English language; 

B. Developing a separate language website modeled after the NYC Language Gateway http://www.nyc.gov/html/lg/html/home/home.shtml providing information on essential resources for King County residents; 

C. Expanded use of Portable Document Format (PDF) documents in multiple languages; and 
D. Encouraging the use, through links on county website, of free web browsing tools that translate content into multiple languages.”
The King County website, kingcounty.gov, is the main access point for providing essential services and information to County residents.  Currently, the website provides selective translated information, which is managed by agencies and departments across County government. Identifying which communities and languages need support, plus the technology by which it can be deployed, needs to be reviewed. 

The need to promote public engagement that informs, involves and empowers people and communities is an essential part of the King County Strategic Plan and specifically the Equity and Social Justice (ESJ) initiative. ESJ has provided guidance to how the County can best serve the many different communities and residents who have “limited English Proficiency”. County Executive Dow Constantine’s Executive Order from October 2010 on written language translation, providing multi-language online access to essential services and information as the County removed barriers that have previously prevented residents from successfully working and interacting with county government. 
The enclosed Websites Language Translation Report provides a technology overview which can aid the County in discussions how digital translation programming could be expanded. This report does not recommend a solution, but explores technology options, provides estimated costs as well as projected translation accuracy and risks.

It is estimated that the effort to prepare this proviso response required 45 staff hours to produce, costing $2,700. 

Thank you for your consideration of this report and your continuing support in empowering the residents of King County. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Nick Smith, eGovernment Manager, King County Information Technology, at 206-263-8873.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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